
Chairman Brenner and Respected Members of the Committee, 

 

I write to you as a medical student deeply concerned about the profound and detrimental effects that the 

"Parental Bill of Rights," or House Bill 8, will have on the mental and physical health of LGBTQ+ 

students. This bill, under the guise of protecting parental rights, introduces measures that are not only 

discriminatory but also endanger the wellbeing of vulnerable students in our educational system. 

 

First and foremost, the bill's definition of sex, which starkly contradicts Supreme Court precedents and 

Title IX laws, serves to invalidate the identities of transgender individuals. This is a dangerous step 

backwards in our societal progress towards inclusivity and recognition of gender diversity. The medical 

community, which I am a part of, acknowledges gender dysphoria as a real and serious medical condition. 

The denial of transgender identities, as proposed in this bill, will only exacerbate the mental health 

struggles faced by these students, leading to increased risks of anxiety, depression, and suicidal 

tendencies. 

 

Moreover, the bill’s mandate for educators and counselors to disclose a student's gender identity or sexual 

orientation to their parents, regardless of the circumstances, is deeply alarming. This requirement 

directly conflicts with the ethical principles of confidentiality that are foundational in healthcare 

and education. For many LGBTQ+ youth, school is a haven where they can explore their identity safely, 

especially when they come from unsupportive or hostile home environments. The forced outing of these 

students could lead to serious and life-threatening consequences, including familial rejection, abuse, 

and homelessness.  

 

The bill’s broad and ambiguous definition of "sexuality content" and its consequent censorship in 

educational materials create an environment of fear and misinformation. This not only stifles academic 

freedom but also denies LGBTQ+ students the opportunity to see themselves represented in their 

education. An inclusive curriculum that acknowledges and affirms diverse sexual orientations and gender 

identities is crucial for the mental and emotional wellbeing of these students.  

 

Furthermore, the potential for organized campaigns against educators, as facilitated by this bill, poses a 

serious threat to the integrity and inclusiveness of our educational system. It could lead to a chilling effect 

where teachers might feel compelled to alter their teaching methods or self-censor, to avoid conflict or 

complaint. Such an atmosphere is not conducive to the open and supportive environment that is essential 

for the holistic development of all students. 

 

In conclusion, the "Parental Bill of Rights," or HB 8, in its current form, is a regressive and harmful piece 

of legislation that stands to severely impact the mental and physical health of LGBTQ+ students. As a 

future healthcare provider, I implore you to consider the serious ramifications of this bill and to take a 

stand for the health, safety, and rights of all students, including the LGBTQ+ community. 

 

Sincerely, 

Taseen Alam 

 


